Winter in Whiteparish

Wiltshire Council is continuing its 1 tonne salt bag scheme which will help manage salt bins or salting areas which are not routinely treated by Wiltshire Council through the winter. 

The deadline for participating in the 2014/15 season is the end of August 2014. 

There are certain conditions for Parish Councils to meet in order to receive salt bags:

• The 1 tonne bag must be kept in a secure site. 

• It must be in a dry location with easy access. 

• A nominated person(s) will be responsible for managing the salt and

  distributing it accordingly. 

• Participate in the snow warden scheme.

• Develop a parish weather response plan with Wiltshire Council.

For Whiteparish to participate in this scheme the Parish Council is looking for a secure location for the salt within the village.  Do you have an unused garage or barn that the bag could be stored in?  

Willing volunteers are needed to lay salt, this would be under the direction of Wiltshire Council, and also to help clear snow if necessary. Risk assessments will be carried out in volunteer areas. We are also seeking local farmers who are able to provide secure storage for snow moving equipment and are willing to clear roads using machinery.   You may have a 4x4 and could help spread salt on untreated roads or be agreeable to assist in emergencies.  

If you would like to register your willingness to provide help or require further details please contact Maria Pennington, the Parish Clerk.

E-mail: maria.pennington456@btinternet.com

Telephone: 01722 711858

